HASSOCKS PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Environment Committee Meeting held on 22 February 2011 at 7.30 pm in the Parish Centre, Adastra Park, Hassocks.

Present:
Derek Swaine (Chairman)

Phil Mead



Leslie Campbell


Noel Thomas.



Alan Berry

Clerk: Linda Baker


1. Apologies for Absence. Apologies for absence were received from Sue Hatton, Bill Hatton and Josie Gargett. 

2. Declarations of Interest. None.

3. Minutes of the Meeting held on 16 November 2010. The minutes were taken as read, agreed by the meeting, and signed by the Chairman as a correct record.
4. Planting Projects in the Village. Derek Swaine would be contacting Fragbarrow nurseries about supplying plants for the village, and would report back to the next meeting.
5. Hanging Baskets. The letter dated 11 February 2011 from WSCC Street Lighting regarding the need for SSE Contracting approval to attach apparatus to street lights was noted. A copy had been sent to the organisers of Light Up Hassocks. SSE Contracting had advised that Cortest carried out structural inspection reports, required by SSE Contracting before approval would be given for attachments such as hanging baskets to be fixed to street lights. Cortest had advised that the cost to test the street lights which HPC currently used for hanging baskets would be approximately £500, but the company would need details of the street lights to provide a quotation. RESOLVED that arrangements should be made for the street lights to be tested, and a submission made to SSE Contracting for permission to attach the hanging baskets to street lights in the village, the cost of the test to be met from the Hassocks in Bloom budget.

Derek Swaine would list the street lights which required testing, and a quotation would be obtained from Cortest. Cortest would also be asked what the arrangements and costs would be to test street lights for the attachment of Christmas lights, as it might be more economic for Light Up Hassocks if the tests were carried out simultaneously.

6. Tree Planting. Phil Mead reported that the budget of £2,500 for 2011/12 would be used to plant the 19 trees requested this year which the council had not had the funds to plant. An application was being submitted to the Big Tree Fund, run by the Forestry Commission, for a grant for tree planting.
7. Public Footpath 5bK. WSCC had contacted Network Rail regarding the stile on the west of the railway line. Leslie Campbell would monitor of work was carried out, and would report to the next meeting of the committee.
8. West Sussex Public Rights of Way Service. The letter dated 10 February 2011 from WSCC regarding arrangements for managing footpaths when the South Downs Joint Committee was succeeded by the new South Downs National Park Authority was noted.
9. Notice Board Clayton Recreation Ground. RESOLVED that the quotation dated 14 September 2010 from GPS Carpentry, in the sum of £200, for replacing the doors on the Clayton notice board should be accepted, the cost to be taken from the street furniture budget.
10. WSCC Infrastructure Works Programme 2011/12. The letter dated 24 January 2011 from WSCC was noted.
11. Date of Next Meeting. 19 April 2011 at 7.30 pm.
There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.20 pm.

Chairman...................................................

Date........................................................        
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